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Dear parents, students and friends of the BHJS community,

The BHIJS community has just gone through a wonderful first quarter of the 2024-2025
academic year and | am deeply grateful to my dedicated team of teaching and non-
teaching staff who have been putting in a concerted effort to nurture the holistic
development of our students.

This year, BHIS has signed the 4Rs Mental Health Charter to enhance the mental health
of our students. The 4Rs in the Charter cover four elements and objectives for promoting
mental health. The 4Rs are:

Rest: Help students cultivate healthy habits including having enough rest, adequate
sleep and leisure activities.

Relaxation: Teach students to take the time to relax, take care of their mental health
and practise self-compassion.

Relationship: Strengthen the relationships and connections among students, teachers
and students, as well as parents and children.

Resilience: Equip students to adapt to stress and setbacks in life, and teach students to
deal with emotions, cope with stress and overcome challenges in life with a positive
attitude.

We hope that through the implementation of various measures and activities to promote
students' mental health and healthy habits, the overall healthy culture of our school will
be further enhanced. We sincerely hope that parents could support the promotion of
mental health by actively participating in parent education courses or parent-child
activities to instill positivity in your children. Let's work together to enhance the
wellbeing of the Jubileans!

As 2024 is drawing to a close, may | wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy, Healthy
and Prosperous New Year!
Respectfully,

A~

Ms#Vicky Law
Principal




Recently, our Principal, Ms. Law, attended the Hong Kong Secondary
School Principal Leadership Course organised by the Education Bureau
in Beijing from 28th October to 2nd November 2024. The event provided
an excellent opportunity for professional growth and collaboration
among school leaders.

During the course, Ms. Law participated in thought-provoking lectures
on key topics such as Chinese culture, modernization, and science
education in the Mainland. She also visited the History Exhibition of the
Communist Party of China and several technology enterprises. These
experiences enriched her understanding of our heritage and the
innovations shaping our future.

We look forward to seeing how she applies these insights to benefit the
BHJS community!
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Form 1
Orientation /

Our Form One students began their journey back in August with a series of activities. On 24th
August, they joined their parents for an informative session to prepare for the school year ahead.

Orientation Day was packed with exciting activities! Besides the talks in the hall, our new
students met their form teachers in the classroom, helping to build strong relationships. They
also participated in a campus scavenger hunt to explore all the amazing facilities our school has
to offer.

One of the highlights was definitely the paper plane launch! The Form One students wrote down
their hopes and dreams, folded them into paper planes, and sent them soaring from the hall
balcony. Those planes carried their aspirations, flying toward their goals. We hope that, just like
those planes, our students will work hard over the next six years to pursue their dreams and
reach new heights!

The day wrapped up with lots of laughter and cheers, marking an incredible start for our new
Form One students as they embark on their secondary school adventure!
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Gifts and Greetings
for Form One

To welcome the new students in Form
One, the guidance team gave them some
welcome gifts on 3rd September. We
invited the principal to share a welcome
message with the Form One students.

At the same time, the guidance team
prepared small gifts with positive values
for the students, such as gratitude
stickers and pearl beads, to encourage
them to face difficulties, tackle
challenges, and enjoy a rewarding
campus life during their Silver Jubilee
study career. The students were
delighted and responded positively after
receiving the gifts.
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The 2nd of September marked an exciting day as the 2024-25 school year began! Jubileans
were warmly welcomed by social workers and treated to welcoming snacks. They also had
the opportunity to meet their new teachers and classmates.

Afterward, Jubileans gathered in the school hall for the annual Term-Opening Service.
Principal Ms. Law shared insights about the qualities of a great learner and introduced the
new teachers and head prefects.

The proposed Student Union, Contrail, made their debut on stage. Their cabinet presented
an eventful year plan to Jubileans, outlining their aims and the services they intend to
provide.
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SU Consulation
and Election



The Inauguration Ceremony for the student leaders
of the 2024-2025 academic year was held on 20th
September, officially marking the commencement of
the new terms of service for the Student Union (SU),
House Committees, Chairpersons, and Prefects.

Principal Law opened the ceremony with an
inspirational speech, providing insights into the
responsibilities and expectations of being a student
leader. Following this, the president of the outgoing
SU cabinet, Epiphany, handed over a symbolic banner
flag to the president of the cabinet-elect, Contrail,
signifying the transfer of responsibilities from the
former to the new student leaders. The president of
Contrail then announced the names and positions of
each newly appointed student leader. The first half
of the ceremony concluded with a heartfelt speech of
gratitude and vision by the new SU president.

The second half of the ceremony featured speeches
by the former and new Head Prefects. Principal Law
was invited on stage to present the Head Prefect
badges to the newly appointed leaders. The
ceremony continued with the introduction of the new
prefects, who were announced one by one.

We extend our heartfelt congratulations to the new
student leaders on their achievement. We wish them
strength, wisdom, and success throughout their term
of service to all Jubileans. May their efforts uphold
and build upon the legacy of their predecessors!
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To enhance the festive atmosphere for our classmates, the
Chinese Society collaborated with the Gardening Club to
prepare 150 flower bouquets for distribution. These bouquets,
consisting of roses, lilacs, and carnations, allowed students to
gift them to their families during this moonlit festival.
Students were thrilled and eagerly rushed to collect the
bouquets, which were almost entirely claimed within a short
time.

We also organized a series of quizzes about the Mid-Autumn
Festival to deepen students' understanding of the origins and
customs of this traditional holiday. Snacks were offered as
prizes. The students actively engaged in discussions, helping
one another and sharing their insights. We believe that while
having fun, everyone gained a greater appreciation of
traditional culture, creating beautiful memories for the Mid-
Autumn Festival.

During the lantern-making activity, many students
participated enthusiastically, learning how to fold and
decorate sky lanterns together. Watching each student
transform a simple piece of paper into a unigue lantern not
only enhanced their crafting skills but also deepened their
understanding of the lantern's origins and cultural
significance. Throughout the activity, students shared their
creativity and well-wishes, filling the event with a warm and
joyous atmosphere.

At the knot-tying workshop, participants learned different
knotting techniques, encouraging and supporting one another
as they practiced. Through these craft activities, students not
only gained a deeper appreciation of Mid-Autumn culture but
also strengthened their friendships.
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On 21st September, the Career and Life Planning Committee (the Committee) organized the
first career activity of the year, the JUPAS Fair, for Form Six students.

More than 30 alumni, ranging from Year One to Year Three university students, were invited
to participate. Students and alumni were divided into small groups, where the alumni shared
valuable advice on JUPAS choices, DSE study tips, and their experiences in university life.

Once again, we extend our heartfelt thanks to all the alumni who returned to our school to
share their experiences, inspiring our Form Six students to strive towards their life goals and
carefully plan their future careers.



A
Once again, seas of white, green, blue, and red filled our school during the annual House
Meeting on October 9th, marking the first major house event of this academic year.

The newly elected house captains and committee members, who will be serving their houses,
introduced themselves on stage. Awards were presented to outstanding house members in
recognition of their contributions to their houses through various activities in the last
academic year.

House mottos were chanted loudly and proudly by every house member. We encourage them
to hold onto their passion for their houses and to proactively participate in various inter-
house activities throughout the year.

P.9



@

On November 13, 2024, we hosted the BHIS
Tertiary Institutions Fair for our senior form
students. We were privileged to have
professors, undergraduate students, and
admissions staff from various institutions join
us to introduce their departments. The session
provided valuable insights into admission
requirements, academic fields, and potential
career paths. Students were actively engaged
as they explored different areas of study and
the exciting opportunities that lie ahead.

The school will continue to organize informative
sessions and events to help students make well-
informed decisions about their academic and

career paths.
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Gudiance

From 14th to 18th October, our school celebrated Guidance Week, highlighted by a
memorable School Tour performance by EEG X BlessVision on the 14th. The talented singers

captivated both students and staff.

Daily activities included the Cheer Up Station at noon, where students shared their feelings
through song requests and messages. The Star-Wishing Board provided a platform for
everyone to express their hopes and blessings. Fun games, such as ping pong tossing and
cup stacking on the playground, engaged students while promoting the ‘4Rs’ Principle: Rest,
Relaxation, Relationship, and Resilience.

On the fourth day, Guidance Ambassadors and the Student Union hosted a paper airplane
activity, symbolizing aspirations and blessings. The week concluded with a bookmark design
workshop led by Tung Wah Group of Hospitals — Radio | Care, where students showcased
their artistic skills.

Special thanks go to Principal Ms. Law, Vice-Principal Mr. So, and everyone who contributed

to making this event a success. We hope students continue to carry the ‘4Rs Principle’ into
their daily lives.

P:it



The right photos showcase the
memorable School Tour performance
by EEG X BlessVision on the 14th,
while the images below feature our

paper airplane activities and a
relaxing handicraft workshop.




On 23rd November, our school joyfully celebrated its 61st Speech Day in the school hall.

We were honored to welcome our esteemed alumnus, Mr. Yau Lop-poon, the editor-in-chief
of Yazhou Zhoukan, as our guest of honor. He inspired us with his speech on the four key
elements of success: Knowledge, Attitude, Skill, and Habit (KASH). His words encouraged
us to pursue our dreams and embrace lifelong learning.

Our principal, Ms. Law, highlighted the outstanding achievements of our students this
year, including the choir's success in competitions and the awards earned by our dance
and drama teams. The sports teams, particularly in cross-country and basketball, also
delivered remarkable performances. Ms. Law expressed her gratitude to our dedicated
teachers and wished the graduates all the best in their future endeavors.

We also recognized the commitment of Mr. Choi Kam Yuen, Ms. Lam Siu Mui, and janitor
Ms. Fen, who received Long-Service Awards for a decade of dedicated service, earning a
warm round of applause from the audience.

The day concluded with a special alumni homecoming ceremony and a heartfelt reflection
from a student representative. The celebration ended on a high note with a joyful rendition
of the school hymn, leaving everyone with cherished memories. A heartfelt thank you to
everyone who contributed to making this day so special!
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Information Day
& Open Day

Our school warmly welcomed Primary Six (P.6) students and
their parents for the P.6 Information Day & Open Day on
December 7th.

Enthusiastic students, teachers, and staff greeted our guests
with genuine warmth. In the weeks leading up to the event,
our dedicated school community worked tirelessly to ensure
its success. Various engaging booths, activities, and
presentations were organized by academic departments,
extracurricular teams, and the PTA.

Visitors, including students from renowned primary schools
across Hong Kong, explored the campus with the guidance of
our student ambassadors. P.6 students and parents attended
an admissions talk delivered by Principal Ms. Law, Vice-
Principal Mr. So, and department heads, which attracted a
large audience in the school hall and five broadcasting rooms.

Parent guests praised our students’ achievements,
hospitality, and the school's resources and educational vision.
The P.6 students enjoyed interactive booths, captivating

drama performances, and the exciting rock climbing activity
at the Activity Centre.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to our student helpers for
their hospitality and to our teachers and staff for their
meticulous planning and dedication. The event was a
tremendous success, showcasing the abundant opportunities
at BHIS. We look forward to welcoming talented new
students in the upcoming school year!
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Information Day
& Open Day




On the second-to-last school day before
2025, Jubileans enjoyed their annual Picnic
Day in refreshingly rural locations such as
Tai Tong Country Park and Bride’s Pool
Country Park.

Students and teachers prepared marinated
meat, sausages, corn, and other barbecue
foods. They skewered and grilled their food
to delicious perfection, making the process
both enjoyable and rewarding. Everyone
ate to their heart’s content.

Students immersed themselves in the
beauty of nature, bathing in the
picturesque scenery. Some explored the
surrounding woods, rocks, and creeks.
Others played their favorite music and
jammed with friends around the barbecue
pits. The day was filled with fun and lively
activities, and everyone had a fantastic
time bonding with their peers.

Our Picnic Day provided a well-deserved
break and an opportunity to create fond
memories before saying goodbye to 2024.
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On December 20th, we held our Christmas Service, a momentous occasion filled with festive spirit.
Students returned to school in casual wear, capturing special memories with friends through photos.
A heartfelt thank you to the Student Union for spreading cheer by distributing small gifts in the
morning and preparing candy for all students, teachers, and staff.

During the Christmas Service, Reverend Cheung shared the inspiring message of “PASS/”
encouraging everyone to embrace this spirit as we step into the new year. We also extend our
gratitude to the choir for their beautiful hymns, which added to the solemnity of the service.
Following this, Principal Law reflected on the past semester's activities and offered uplifting words
of encouragement. The service concluded with a stunning performance of A Christmas Festival by
the orchestra, and we sincerely thank the Music Department for their efforts in preparing such a
remarkable piece. After the service, the new teachers impressed everyone with their wonderful
singing and dancing performances, showcasing their talents.

To end the day, students gathered in their classrooms to celebrate together. They shared a variety of
delicious foods, exchanged gifts, and took photos to mark the occasion. The Christmas Service and

Celebration wrapped up with laughter and joy, leaving everyone with warm and happy memories.

We wish everyone a joyful and restful Christmas holiday! Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
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Hymn singing:

(Hymn No. 89)
Ci:ome, O Come, Emmanuel
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Gospel Month

The long-awaited Gospel Month returned this December with the theme
"Passing On the Saving Message."

This year, Gospel Month began with members and teachers of the
Christian Union (CU) introducing the five Gospel colours —gold, black, red,
white, and green—and the theme through a memorable play and a
promotional video.

Week 1: Hymns and Evangelistic Assembly

In the first week, CU members and teachers greeted students at the
school entrance each morning by singing hymns, blessing everyone, and
praising God. An evangelistic assembly was also held, with performers
from ACM (EAEBHSZLETIME) singing hymns and sharing testimonies
about how believing in God transformed their lives.

Week 2: Prayer Corner and "Blessing Catcher" Workshop

During the second week, a prayer corner was set up in the covered
playground, where students and teachers wrote down their blessings and
wishes for the school and gathered together for prayers. On Friday, a
special workshop was held where participants created their own "Blessing
Catcher"—a small handicraft symbolizing the act of holding onto God’s
words and blessings.

Week 3: Gospel Games Fair and Gingerbread Decoration

The third and final week featured a 3-day Gospel Games Fair in the school
hall, organized in collaboration with the Chinese History Society and the
Student Support Team. Students learned about the meanings behind the
Gospel colours—heaven, sins, sacrifice, purity, and faith in God—and
other Christian values through creative and interactive games. On the
second day of the fair, an event booth allowed students to decorate
delicious Gingerbread Men together, adding to the festive atmosphere.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to the teachers and students of the
Christian Union for their dedication in making Gospel Month a meaningful
and fruitful event. It was a wonderful opportunity for our school
community to learn about God and His teachings. May God's words and
love continue to bless and inspire us all!

P.22



LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

On 25th August, the Holy Trinity Cathedra
hosted a Thanksgiving Service to celebrate the
60th anniversary of our school’s Christian Union

(CU). The event featured a heartfelt performance
by a choir composed of CU teacher advisors and
students, expressing gratitude for God's
blessings and their service to the community.

Members from different generations gathered to
praise God for His grace and reflect on the CU's
dedication over the decades. Alumni, former
principals, and the current principal shared
cherished memories, honoring the contributions
of past leaders and members.

The celebration highlighted BHIJS CU's
unwavering commitment to faith and service,

while inspiring hope that its spirit of dedication

will continue to thrive in future generatlons

Thanksg1v1ng
Service at Holy
Trinity Cathedral




LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

On 18th October, a joint-school fellowship was
held at Heep Yunn School Chapel, fostering
unity between our school and the Heep Yunn
School community. The event began with
students introducing their fellowships, sharing
theme songs, scriptures, and activities, which
set a positive and uplifting tone for spiritual
growth.

A hymn-singing session followed, promoting
collaboration and togetherness. During the
sharing session, students and teachers
engaged in meaningful conversations,
deepening their mutual understanding and
fellowship.

The gathering concluded with all participants
forming a large circle, symbolizing unity, and
sharing a heartfelt moment of prayer led by
the chaplains. The event was dynamic and
spiritually enriching, paving the way for future

\

collaborations between the two schools.

Jmnt-School
Fellowship with
Heep Yunn School




LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

On 8th September, the Sheng Kung Hui
Education Sunday Worship was held at Holy
Trinity Cathedral, celebrating faith and
community among Anglican schools. The service
featured participation from our principal,
members of the Christian Education Committee,
and the Christian Union Student Committee.

The event began with a vibrant procession of
banners representing participating schools,
followed by a traditional choral worship service.
Revd. Cheung delivered a thought-provoking
sermon on the importance of attentive listening
as a foundation for critical thinking and sound
decision-making, encouraging attendees to seek
God’s truth in their lives.

This meaningful gathering reinforced our
commitment to sacred principles, guiding our
educational journey with God’s grace and love. \
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LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

Two of our students, Charlene Fong and Sophia Yau,
had the honor of representing Hong Kong at the 27th
IAVE World Volunteer Conference held in Busan,
South Korea. They were joined by several alumni of
BHJS, further showcasing our school’s commitment
to volunteerism and global engagement.

The event began with an inspiring opening address
delivered by former South Korean President Yoon
Suk Yeol. Over a thousand volunteers from more than
100 countries participated, creating a vibrant and
diverse atmosphere.

During the cultural gathering, participants dressed
in traditional attire to showcase their unique
cultures, fostering mutual appreciation and

understanding. They also had the opportunity to visit
historic landmarks such as the Gyeongju National

Museum, Donggung Palace & Wolji Pond, and the

Daereungwon Tomb Complex. The trip was both

meaningful and eye-opening, leaving participants
ith unforgettable experiences.
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LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

Qur Head Prefects, SU President, and SU Vice-
Presidents had the honor of participating in the
prestigious HKU St. John's High Table Dinner on
November 8, 2024.

During this enriching event, the student
ambassadors from St. John's College provided
valuable insights into the diverse faculties
available at HKU. Additionally, one of the
college's distinguished alumni shared his
inspiring career journey as an Executive Director
at Morgan Stanley.

After the dinner, they had the opportunity to
engage in meaningful conversations with our
BHJS alumnus, Mr. Paul Lee, who is our new
school supervisor and currently serves as the
Assistant Master of St. John’s College. His
extensive experience provided profound insights
for our student leaders, motivating them to
explore new possibilities in their own educational
and career journeys.

High Table Dinner at

HKU St John’s College
Cear




LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

Our Form 4 Tourism and Hospitality class visited
the Ocean Park Marriott Hotel as part of a career
and further education event organized by the
Education Bureau. This activity attracted 20
students and provided us with an in-depth
understanding of the hotel's operations,
particularly in the front office and back-of-house
departments.

Walking into the presidential suite was a jaw-
dropping moment for everyone. The luxury and
attention to detail were simply remarkable. This
experience truly opened our eyes to the exciting
world of tourism and hospitality.

We are deeply grateful to the Education Bureau
for their support and to our teachers for
organizing such a valuable learning opportunity,
which broadened our perspectives on future
career paths.

Visit to Hong Kong
Ocean Park Marriott
Hotel




LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

On November 29th and 30th, BHIJS joyfully hosted
teachers and students from our sister school, Guangzhou
No.5 Middle School.

The visit began with a warm reception at the English
Corner, where students enjoyed drinks and egg tarts
while chatting in Mandarin. The formal welcoming
ceremony in the Chapel featured heartfelt speeches from
Principal Ms. Law and inspiring words from Secretary
Wang of Guangzhou No.5 Middle School.

The day continued with engaging sports activities,
including ‘Dragon Boat Rowing’ and a Golf Experience,
followed by a shared lunch prepared by BHIS. This time
provided a wonderful opportunity to connect and share
unique stories. In the afternoon, our guests participated in
English lessons, where BHIJS students and teachers
offered support to ensure a rich and enjoyable learning
experience. The day concluded with a visit to the Hong
Kong Palace Museum, which left everyone inspired by its
cultural treasures.On the final day, we took a walk to the
Man Mo Temple, learning about its fascinating history.
We then visited the former Victoria Prison, where we were
captivated by its unique architecture and historical
significance.

The exchange wrapped up with a farewell lunch, during
which students exchanged contact information to stay
connected. This two-day visit was both enjoyable and
meaningful, fostering a spirit of cultural exchange and
deepening the bond between our two schools.

Sister School Visit

.29



LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

To enhance their understanding of various
undergraduate programs offered by universities,
our Form 5 students visited the University of
Hong Kong on October 18, 2024. During the visit,
they had the opportunity to interact with HKU
professors, gaining valuable insights into future
academic life.

Students were grouped according to their
interests in Arts, Medicine, Engineering, or
Business, allowing them to explore fields aligned
with their passions and career aspirations.

This experience proved invaluable for our
students, as it not only broadened their academic
horizons but also provided practical knowledge
to support their life planning and future career
choices. By engaging directly with faculty
members and exploring potential pathways,
students left better equipped to make informed
decisions about their educational journeys.

F. 5§ HKU Visit




LEARNING BEYOND THE
CLASSROOM

On 11 December 2024, six Form 5 students were
honored to be invited by our distinguished alumnus,
Mr. David Lui, to visit the Hong Kong Children’s
Hospital. This rare opportunity allowed them to
explore the inner workings of the hospital and observe
the daily operations of various medical professions.

During the visit, doctors taught the students essential
first aid skills, including how to use an AED
defibrillator. Each medical professional introduced
their daily responsibilities, and the students had the
chance to visit an operating room and physiotherapy
training rooms within the hospital.

After the tour, two doctors shared their career
experiences, discussing the challenges and rewards of
their profession. They encouraged the students to
reflect on their interests and carefully consider their
career aspirations. The students were deeply inspired
by the passion and dedication of the medical
professionals they met.

In conclusion, we extend our heartfelt appreciation to
our alumnus, Mr. Lui, for arranging this visit, as well as
to Mr. Lee, the Chief Executive of the Hong Kong
Children’s Hospital and also our alumnus, and his team
for their warm hospitality and support.

ing the Hong Kong
ildren’s Hospital



THE JUBILEAN NETWORRK®

Bishop Hall Jubilee School
2024 Parent Teacher Association
Annual General Meeting

On 29th November, the PTA held its 14th Annual General Meeting, warmly welcoming the
new cabinet dedicated to fostering communication and organizing activities. Our Principal,
Ms. Law, opened the event with a heartfelt speech. The previous committee was honored for
their dedicated service, followed by introductions from the new members before parents
cast their votes.

A highlight of the evening was a seminar on mental wellness by Mr. Francis Mak, who shared
valuable insights and practical advice for parents. The meeting concluded with meaningful
discussions between parents and teachers, further strengthening our school community.

We are truly grateful for Mr. Mak's inspiring message and for the dedication of the PTA,
teachers, and parents. We wish the new committee a successful and fruitful year ahead!
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THE JUBILEAN NETWORK

Heartfelt Thanks 4
to the PTA

We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude to

the PTA for hosting a booth on School Information
Day, Saturday, 7 December 2024. They provided
delicious popcorn and showed tremendous support

for all the students and teachers. Thank you to the
PTA for creating such a memorable and enjoyable
experience!

Additionally, on Friday, 13 December 2024, the PTA
generously gifted fruit to our dedicated teachers
as a token of appreciation for their hard work and
commitment. We are truly grateful for the PTA's
kindness and unwavering support, which
beautifully embodies the unity of the BHJS family.

Thank you to everyone who made these moments
so special, reminding us of the importance of
strong community bonds!
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THE JUBILEAN NETWORK

Alumni Association
Commemoration &
Anniversary Dinner

On the afternoon of 23rd November, many BHIJS alumni gathered in the school hall to celebrate their

milestone anniversaries. The graduating years (Form 5) being recognized were 1999, 1994, 1989, 1984,
1979, 1974, 1969, and 1964. They donned ceremonial attire on stage for the grand ceremony, creating a
warm and touching atmosphere.

The anniversary dinner officially began after the alumni sang the school hymn and listened to speeches
delivered by the principal and the chairperson of the Alumni Association. During the evening, the
principal shared the exciting news that this year's DSE university admission rate is the highest in nearly
a decade.

The evening also featured an enticing lucky draw. We sincerely thank former Alumni Association
Chairperson Felix for generously donating six special prizes —a sailing trip to Sai Kung's Bai Sha Wan —
which made the activity even more exciting. Additionally, we extend our heartfelt gratitude to the
alumni from the class of 1974 for their generous donations toward covering teachers' meal expenses,

Bishop Hall Jubilee School
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THE JUBILEAN NETWORK

S5th Graduation Celebration
Class CM 1969

P.35



THE JUBILEAN NETWORK

The Jubilean-Link with

Professor Ho Yin Edwin Chan,
BHJS 1990 F.5 Graduate

A group of Biology-studying Jubileans had the
incredible opportunity to visit the renowned laboratory
of Professor Ho Yin Edwin Chan at the School of Life
Sciences, Chinese University of Hong Kong. As the
Director of the School, Professor Chan is well-known
for his groundbreaking research into understanding
the pathogenic pathways of repeat expansion
diseases.

Upon arrival, Professor Chan warmly welcomed us and
conducted an engaging '"research" lesson in his
laboratory. Qur Jubileans had the privilege of
witnessing firsthand the innovative work being carried
out in the lab.

After the session, Professor Chan shared his inspiring
mission and vision in life sciences. He emphasized that
education should go beyond personal achievements
and extend to benefiting the community and those in
need.
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